MUSE Board Meeting

Agenda

Monday, December 9, 2013

K-8 Library 4:30pm

Second Monday of Each Month
1. Call to Order

2. Approval of minutes from November—

3. Public Comment—Sue McKinney says that for Abalone call, she is looking for a musician. Usually the Mendo Choir does the Candlelight Inn Tour(Thursdays). Pamela asks if Lee Welty might be a possibility. There is no fixed audience at the show. Justin Daniel might be another possibility. They would need someone from 5:30 to 7:30 on Saturday. Saphire will work at the Beachcomber from 6:30 to 8pm. 

4. Financial Report—Anna. Peggy Merrill Memorial Fund: $7,319

General Checking: $41,784

General Checking includes $19,363 restricted for Music, leaving $22,421 available balance. 

There were three deposits in the last month:

$220: Little River Inn “Fairy, Gnome, and Woodland Creatures Parade”

$1.61: Interest

$1,601.60: $500 donation from Mel and Susan McKinney; $200 Candlelight Inn Tour; $901.60 LRI Visitor Assessment

There was one check written in the last month:

$8.27: Zo Office Supply — General Printing

A few thank yous will go out to Tomek, Mel & Susan, and a few others. 

5. Old Business/Business/General Discussion

Doug Nunn is nominated to be a MUSE board member for two years and was voted in(till November 2015).

When do we make our commitments? We are trying to bring in another $7500 to reach our $30,000 commitment. Anna feels that with the Crab Feed etc., we will probably make it. We have some obligations re: music(long standing commitment). The Crab Feed needs to bring in $4,000 or so. 

6. Crab Feed will be on Friday, January 31 at Little River Inn or(possibly) Crown Hall. The MHS Improv Club will be performing(Doug will have them ready). Discussion was over how to combine the Crab Feed with the Improv show. Saphire said she will call Erica at the Savings Bank. Saphire also said she would bartend at the event as well. 

The Honoree Dinner is Friday, May 16 at Little River Inn. Anna made a motion to honor two people. Melissa will talk to the potential Honorees.

Pattie DeMatteo will put together a Concert with Alex DeGrassi and Paul McCandles. We would make around $1000 at the door as well as bar and food. 

Saphire talked about Jim Bertram artworks that need to be matted, so they could be sold to garner funds. These pieces were originally donated to MUSE. Perhaps we could do “a split” with the Art Center. 

Anna asked about getting some of the new MUSE brochures printed. She asked if she could get up to $200 to print brochures. This met with general approval. 

There are problems with the MUSE website that need to be fixed. Anna will try to get some of this work done. 

Mel asked if we should have a meeting re: MUSE’s future and where it is going. Mel feels that meeting should include Jason and the principals. He wonders if there are too many competing activities or “not enough of a crisis”. Melissa says also that there might be a return to having teachers ask for funding(teacher requests). And it is also true that MUSE may not be able to meet a $30,000 obligation. We would like to include these points in our next meeting. 

It was ventured that old MUSERS Kathleen Rzelpliski, Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Margaret Iacuaniello, Tomek Ulatowski, Ron Bowman, Ray Alarcon, Tom Honer,  (among others) should all be invited to give advice and counsel. Members who are in touch with them will invite them to our next meeting(Monday, January 13 at 4:30pm) for a general discussion of these topics. Except for a short general business session to discuss particulars of the Jan 31 Crab Feed/Improv Show, the next meeting will be devoted to the topic of MUSE’s future.

Our next meeting is Monday, January 13, 2014 at 4:30pm in the Library @ K-8 School. 

7. The meeting was adjourned at 5:30pm. 

